

REPORT TO COUNCIL – 2 MAY 2006

Following the Council’s decision on 17 January 2006 to change the Constitution to allow the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee to meet quarterly, the planned meeting for 16 March was cancelled.  With no special meetings having been called, there has, therefore, been no meeting of the Committee since the last Council meeting.

The change to quarterly meetings indicates that the function of the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee will need to be reviewed once the Improvement Plan, produced following Dr Snape’s Report, has been successfully implemented.  

Overview and Scrutiny within the Council is continually improving as we gain experience.  A good relationship between all parties within the Committees has developed.

There has been some excellent work carried out by each Committee.  The Evening and Night Time Economy was the first Task and Finish Group, it proved very successful.  Parish Charter and Willowholme have also been agreed as Task and Finish Groups, these are currently in their early stages.

On looking back over the Overview and Scrutiny Work Programme for 2005/06, the amount of work and effort put in by both Officers and Members is substantial.  It is due to them that the Overview and Scrutiny function is working so well and permanently evolving to ensure quality research, investigation, monitoring and results.

I have concerns that the monitoring role of each Committee will become unmanageable as the number of items is forever increasing and the list therefore lengthening for each Committee.  Either the monitoring role or the items will need to be reviewed each year.

Councillor J Prest

Chairman

Management Overview and Scrutiny Committee
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